WEST LOTHIAN COUNCIL LABOUR
GROUP

Notice of Motion from Councillor Lawrence Fitzpatrick
for the Councll Executive on 5% February 2019

Proposed Car Parking Charging

Members are asked to note that at Partnership & Resources PDSP at its meeting on 1®
February 2019 members considered the report to:-

- Note a wider review of the management of parking {both on and off street) will be
progressed to ensure a comprehensive approach to parking controls in West

Lothian, and
Note that the review will consider the various models for the delivery of parking

controls.

Members are reminded In this context that as regards the 5 year revenue pian for 2018/19
to 2022/23 agreed on 13™ February 2018, included a proposal for charging for council
owned car parks giving a saving (related to income generation) of £260,000 from 2019/20.

Council Executive agrees that car parking charges are not to be introduced in the 5 year
perlod ending 2022/23 and that officers should undertake the wider parking review on that
basis. Itls noted that this will result in a £260,000 recurring loss of income.

The Head of Finance and Property Services Is Instructed to take this into account In
preparing a balanced budget for 2019/20.

The Head of Finance and Property Services has verified the financial consequence of this
motion.

Counclllor Lawrence Fitzpatrick

Leader
West Lothlan Councll Labour Group



